

## MINUTES OF THE LPN ADVISORY SUBCOMMITTEE Tuesday, January 8, 2019

### **CALL TO ORDER**

The committee meeting was called to order by Sam McCord, BSN, RN, Director of Nursing Practice, at 5:00 p.m., at the Board of Nursing offices via video conference between 5011 Meadowood Mall Way, Ste. 300, Reno, NV, 89502 and 4220 S. Maryland Pwky, Ste. B300, Las Vegas, NV.

### **MEMBERS PRESENT**

Kathleen T. Mohn, MSEd, BSN, RN
Daryl Lauffer, LPN
Cheri Crumley, LPN

#### **MEMBERS ABSENT**

#### **OTHERS PRESENT**

Sam McCord, BSN, RN, Director of Nursing Practice, Chair Kim Arguello, General Counsel Ruth Atwell, Public

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order by S. McCord at 5:00 p.m.

PUBLIC COMMENT: No Business

A. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: No Business

B. OLD BUSINESS: No Business

#### C. NEW BUSINESS

1. Review, discussion and possible action regarding the need for a practice decision to clarify the role of the LPN in TB testing. S. McCord motioned for two committee members to work together and compose the first draft of the practice decision. The practice decision would identify that the LPN can administer and read TB tests pursuant to NAC 632.242 and includes education that identifies the CDC's core curriculum as the standard with policy and procedure in hospitals. C. Crumley seconded, no discussion. Motioned carried. S. McCord and C. Crumley have volunteered to work together to compose the first practice decision draft for the next subcommittee meeting on January 29, 2019.

# D. RECOMMENDATIONS FOR AGENDA ITEMS FOR THE NEXT MEETING:

1. Review, discussion and possible action regarding the first draft of the LPN's role in TB testing.

PUBLIC COMMENT: S. McCord thanked everyone for making it to the meeting and thanked Ruth Atwell for her contributions.

ADJOURNMENT-The meeting was adjourned at 5:40 p.m.